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FACULTY PARTICIPATION AT 10th ANNUAL MEETING

MALCOLM X COLLEGE

THE CHANCELLOR

that 6 Malcolm X College faculty and administrators participated in the
campus Compact National Center for Community Colleges
(CCNCCC) 10th Annual Meeting, May 23-25, 2001, Phoenix, Arizona.
This is the national meeting of the primary professional association for
service leaming programs in the United States.

that the Malcolm X College participants included:

Antonio Lopez (Sociology),

Fabienne Williams (Nursing)

Boniface Ekpenyong (Physical Science)

Saed Rihani, (Student Services)

Pamela Lynch, (West Side Learning Center)
Hubert Dure, (Personalized Curriculum Institute)
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These faculty and administrators will be implementing service learning
in their courses and programs for the fall 2001; and that this faculty
development activity was supported by grant funds provided by the
Broadening Horizons through Service Leaming grant by the American
Association of Community Colleges.
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THE CHANCELLOR

REPORTS that six Malcolm X College faculty and administrators participated in the Campus
Compact National Center for Community Colleges (CCNCCC) 10" Annual Meeting,
May 23-25, 2001, Phoenix, Arizona. This is the national meeting of the primary
professional association for service learning programs in the United States.

that the Malcolm X College participants included Dr. Antonio Lopez (Sociology), Ms.
Fabienne Williams (Nursing), Mr. Boniface Ekpenyong (Physical Science), Assistant
Dean Saed Rihani (Student Services), Assistant Dean Pamela Lynch (West Side Learning
Center), Director Hubert Dure (Personalized Curriculum Institute.) These faculty and
administrators will be implementing service learning in their courses and programs for
the Fall 2001.

that this faculty development activity was supported by grant funds provided by the
Broadening Horizons through Service Learning grant by the American Association of
Community Colleges.

Respectfully submitted,

Wayne D. Watson
Chancellor
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